CHELTENHAM ASSOCIATION FOOTBALL LEAGUE

Minutes of  the Management Committee Meeting held at the Victory Club, Cheltenham, on Wednesday 9th July 2014.
Attendees: N.Oram, B.Attwood, G.Cook, J.Hunt, P.Tustain, I.Swales, T.Holmes, S.Arlin, D.Vaux, B.Overington, P.Daly, D.Johnson, M.Neave, I.Hamilton
Apologies: B.Hill and very belatedly T.Onions
The Chairman welcomed the new members of the Management Committee (Diane Johnson and Steve Arlin) and briefly set out the workings of this Committee and our various sub-committee meetings. Both were presented with League ties. 

Matters Arising 
Debt recovery note needs to be on the signing on forms for the new season. (This is now in place)
Approval of Future Development and Charities sub-committee meetings held on Wednesday 25th June 2014.

These are specific agenda items further on down. 
It was agreed that there will be £50 prizes for Sportsmanship team of the year, Secretary of the year and Referee of the year. Action on all to pass their suggestions for this prize to the League Secretary.  None where forthcoming so League Secretary offered a choice to the winners. (Voucher for UHLSPORT, Voucher for MACRON, Trophy to retain or Meal for two at the Thistle Cheltenham)

Cheltenham Saracens requested a trophy – one has been ordered.

Still awaiting to hear back from Hanley Swan’s Graham Holmes and Pete Daly for their choices. 

The GFA have offered individual numbers for players which will result in clubs not having to provide a different set of numbers for County Cup games. League Secretary spoke to the GFA regarding this who needed the information from Full-time and then this can happen. This will result in Club Secretaries not having to provide two different sets of numbers for League games and County Cup games. Action on P.Tustain and N.Oram to facilitate this. 
Tony H queried why disciplinary reports had not been received by the match referees (one started the game then retired injured) for action taken in the Minor Charities Final on the 30/4/2014. Action on League Secretary to email the GFA and find out what the situation was. Chris Lucker (GFA) sent requests to officials involved to send in their disciplinary reports. Action now complete. 
To make matters easier for clubs, for the League Registration Secretary and for the League Secretary, the League Management Committee want to propose the Stroud League rule under this section and therefore get rid of 8N. 8C is not in the League rules for next season anyway. Action on Ian Swales to get the wording for the proposal to put before the AGM.  This action was completed. 
League Secretary
Main areas of work have been new season related:
All supplementary forms received, a few late ones who had to be chased. 

Successful outcome following my and Ben’s meetings with Bristol Street Motors in regards to the new 3 year sponsorship deal. Setting up some publicity with Bristol Street and the Echo in due course. 
Two footballs for each team on order and will be here in time for the Club meeting. Several Clubs have ordered extra to purchase themselves. 

Spent one Saturday afternoon with the Chairman at the Big Yellow Storage facility sorting out our storage space. Two car loads, including old trophy boxes and old paperwork taken to the CBC tip. More work required on this. 

Club accounts email reminder and new form sent to clubs. Due in on the 14th August. 

Correspondence
Northway FC requested assistance from the League Secretary to assist his case to the Northway Parish Council to return to Northway playing fields for next season. (Northway FC are still in debt to the Parish Council for un-paid fees from last season when the club went into meltdown under the previous Secretary)

League Secretary spoke several times to the Parish Council via phone and email. 
Result was positive – Northway FC back to their normal home for next season and have agreed a debt payment plan with the Parish Council to pay off their debt over the new season. 

Tewkesbury School report on floodlight report accepted by the FA. Small improvement on lux levels, but not going for the extra lights on the light poles at each corner. As this is up to minimum levels and accepted by the FA, there is nothing else the League can do other than accept it. 
Request from Apperley:

We would like to ask the league to consider granting our club some money. We have made every effort to get the club some, funds for the extension and some machinery to help improve the facilities at Apperley. There has been no support from the local authorities, GFA or other charitable organisations to date.

We are a self financing club and were trying to build up some reserves to complete the extension ourselves. Which we would have been able to do until the parish council passed on the full cost of the grass cutting to us for the year. This is in one respect understandable with the reduction in local authority finances, however we have no say in the selection of the contractor and the costs have spiralled out of control for a frankly awful service.

If we were able to purchase a ride on mower and make some small alterations to our changing rooms to allow the mower to be stored securely we would not only save considerable amounts of money, we would also be able to improve the maintenance of the pitch.

If we were able to demonstrate, using a comprehensive business plan, that we could pay back the money granted within an acceptable time frame; is this something the league would consider?

If we had a mower we could save around £500 a season, we have a large number of volunteers to cut the grass.

We understand that this may make set a precedence, however if the grants are properly processed and feasible may be of great benefit to the leagues clubs, as some of us need all the help we can get.

Thanks
Jamie, and the apperley Fc committee.
This was discussed at length by the Committee. League Secretary had been aware of some grants that were available from the GFA and FA for this type of situation. Action on League Secretary to follow this up with the GFA and report back to both Apperley FC and the Management Committee. 

Bobbin and Cotton embroider emailed the information that she has sold her machine and is no longer involved in the business. 

Rob Morrison emailed to say he has updated the great majority of the website for the new season. 

New Secretary Welcome pack – Ian Swales to provide more information. This will be passed to the Future Development Committee.
GFA
Reminder - Roger Burden to attend our Management Meeting on Wednesday August 20th. 

Law amendments for new season sent out including instruction on AR awarding of penalty kick signal. (Basically no longer will AR’s put the flag across the chest for a penalty kick award they give)

The IT grant that was submitted to the GFA by the League in March was approved by the GFA, but now has to be sent to the FA for their consideration. The officer at the FA who looks after these applications is on holiday until the 21st July, but the GFA will chase this up. 

Rule Offences
See attachment.

Treasurers Report
Club Accounts form due into League Treasurer by the 14th August. Form updated on the Web page and all Club Secretaries reminded by email. 
Charity Cup Sub Committee Report
Minutes had been previously circulated and were discussed. 

New format for the charity cup affecting teams in Divisions 3, 4, 5 and 6 discussed. This will result in more games and will be fully briefed during the club meeting on August 13th. 

Due to the change in format, Falcons reserves are re-instated into the Charity Cup. 

Members of this committee for the new season will be:

N.Oram, I.Hamilton, J.Hunt, B.Hill, P.Tustain, I.Swales, M.Neave, R.Overington, P.Daly.

Future Development Sub Committee Report
Minutes had been previously circulated and were discussed. 

With Management Committee discretion, there will not be a cut off date for new signings as it was felt that we should be encouraging folk to play football at all times. 

However the cut off date for transfers will still be the 31st March. 

Action on I.Swales to complete a survey on the future playing strategy. This to be discussed at the Future Development Sub Committee meeting on Wednesday 16th July and then handed out at the Club meeting on Wednesday August 13th. 

Wording will be changed in regards to attendance at the AGM and Club meetings. There will be an EGM prior to the Club meeting on August 13th to vote on this and the proposal. This is Rule 6 as stated below. 
Discussion on the state of repair of some of the League Trophies and the worry that some may be damaged further took place and it was decided that the next Future Development Sub Committee will take this forward.

Members of this committee for the new season will be:

N.Oram, I.Hamilton, J.Hunt, I.Swales, S.Arlin, D.Vaux, P.Daly.

Referees
Meeting took place on Thursday 3rd July between League Secretary, League Referees Secretary and the GFA Referees Development officer. (Steve Tanner)  Stroud League Referees Secretary and Cheltenham Youth League Referees Secretary were also in attendance.

This covered:
Steve has offered to run a referees course for our club folk (and anyone else from the league who wants it)

The course is normally £89 a head. 

However, the GFA are prepared to contribute £31.50 to the cost, asking our league if we can pay £31.50 and then charge the person taking the course £26. (This includes their affiliation at £20, so is a great deal for them)

The new candidate gets books, cards, whistle, access to cheap kit, but has to referee a minimum of 10 games on our league.
Ultimately we could very well gain extra referees for our league from this, so I think the investment would be very wise indeed long term.  
This was unanimously backed by the Management Committee. Only 2 candidates have currently come forward though!

Steve has also offered to run a club assistant referee course and he would charge each candidate £5, but they would get a free set of flags. (Again, I think this is a great idea) This would be no cost to the league. 
This was also unanimously backed by the Management Committee. Again, only 2 candidates have currently come forward!

Pete D to chase up Referees who registered with the GFA last year but have not registered yet this year. Referees not registered who referee pre-season games, tournaments, etc will be suspended by the GFA. (If they find out)
New League 
Rules for next season
 

Rule 6 in regards to attendance at the AGM.
Disciplinary
T.Holmes reported that the Debt list has been formulated and is up and running. 

Tony has emailed all clubs and informed them that he will look at this once a week on a Friday. 

Fixtures
Still in the process of being done. It is an extra challenge this year, but they should be completed by John and Nick by the weekend of 19th – 20th July. 

Results 
B.Hill had sent his apologies but had requested a new team sheet be investigated that made it easier to read. 
Following discussions, it was felt wise to explore an A4 triplicated sheet with the printers.  Action on League Secretary and Ben to follow up. 

Registrations  
New arrangements were briefed at the AGM.
Action on League Secretary to get the League Webmaster to update the forms on the website.  Action on N.Oram to update the form on Fulltime. 

Any Other Business
AGM presentation on new rules to be distributed by I.Swales. 

New Secretaries to be given logon / password for Fulltime and for SMS results.  Action on B. Hill. 

 NEXT MEETING – Future Development Sub-Committee Wednesday July 16th  2014  at 7.00pm
NEXT CLUB MEETING TO INCLUDE EGM – Wednesday 13th August at 7.15pm

NEXT MANAGEMENT MEETING – Wednesday August 20th 2014 at 7.00pm

